
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Weitzel 
Vice President, Regulatory and 
Governmental Affairs 
Scott.Weitzel@spireenergy.com 

 

 
January 20, 2023 

 
 

VIA EFIS 
Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 

 
Re: Tariff Filing to Change tariff sheets in Case No. GR‐2022-0179 

Spire Inc. 

700 Market Street 

St. Louis, Mo. 63101 

 

Dear Secretary: 
 

Enclosed for filing is P.S.C. MO. No. 9, First Revised Sheet No. 13.6-13.8 and P.S.C. MO. No. 9, First 
Revised Sheet No. 9.12, which is applicable to both Spire Missouri’s East and West operating units of Spire 
Missouri, Inc.  

 
These revised WNAR tariff sheets 13.6 – 13.8 were overlooked when filing compliance tariffs in Case 

No. GR-2022-0179.  Revisions to these tariff sheets reflect the rates and calculations from the rate case and 
have an effective date of February 19, 2023.  Spire has met with Staff to discuss the calculations and tariff 
revisions.   

 
Also included is a revised tariff sheet 9.12, correcting the heading by removing “(Spire West)” as this 

tariff sheet is applicable to both Spire Missouri East and West operating units of Spire Missouri, Inc.   
 
Spire is requesting expedited treatment to permit the Revised Tariff Sheets to become effective on 

January 30, 2022. 
 
 
Please bring this filing to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

/s/ Scott Weitzel 
Scott Weitzel 
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